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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

Last Day of Spring Term- Wednesday 31st March collection from 1:20pm  
Our last day of Spring Term will be Wednesday 31st March - as usual, this is a half day for all children and school will close after 

lunch. We will start collection of Ladybirds Group 1, Year 1, 2 and 3 at 1:20pm and all other children at 1:30pm.  

Welcome Back!! What an amazing week it has been- it has truly been a pleasure having everyone back in the school 

building, seeing all the children's wonderful smiley faces and chatting with so many parents & carers on the gate! The 

children have settled in brilliantly and each morning when I walk around to say 'Good Morning' they are already being so 

productive, thinking about their learning and enjoying being in the classroom together- this is evident in this week's 

Achievement Assembly, which you can watch on our YouTube Channel. I think the highlight for the children has been being able to 

play with their friends again - I have been on the playground each day, and what a joy it is seeing them together again: skipping, playing 

football, on the climbing frame, building and even on pogo sticks! Let's hope the weather improves and they can spend more time 

outside. As you can see below, there is a message from Phil Allman, who is our new Head Teacher and will start his role after the 

Easter Holiday. He is also hoping to record assembly on Monday, so the children can meet him virtually- we are all very excited about 

him starting at PH!  Have a wonderful weekend everyone, I hope the sun comes back out again! Keep safe and we'll see you on 

Monday morning! Mireille. 

Introducing - Phil 
Hello everyone! I have already received such a warm welcome from staff and governors at Primrose Hill 

which is an indication of what the community is like. I am so excited to be joining you all after Easter and 

looking forward to getting to know pupils, parents, staff and everyone else involved in school life. 
 

I was asked to write something for this week’s newsletter to introduce myself and share some of my initial 

thoughts. I hope I get to speak to everyone face to face sooner rather than later. I know from my current 

school that this period of time has challenged every community in different ways. Let’s hope for an increasing 

sense of normality over the next few months. 
 

In terms of my teaching career, this will be my third Headteacher post in England. However, until last March I 

had spent 6 years in 3 different countries; China, Qatar and Singapore leading Primary departments in 3 different all-through 3-18 

schools. Having started teaching in 1992 this is my 29th year and I still thoroughly enjoy being in a school environment. 
 

If recent times have shown us anything, it is that our children get one chance to grow and develop and school is a crucial part of that 

process. School should be a place for making wonderful memories that last a lifetime. Academic learning is very important, but so are 

the extra opportunities we can provide; the arts, crafts, dance, drama, sport, computing. But, by far the most important are the 

relationships and trust we build together. It is that which makes us stronger as a whole community.  
 

Despite having 3 grown up children now, I do still understand that whilst we need to consider over 400 children on a day by day 

basis, when you contact us there is only one child that matters! I call this ‘The Triangle’; made up of Pupil - Parent/Carer - School and 

it is crucial that each point plays their part to ensure every child’s success. Communication is key to this and I know the relationships 

that are already in place are amazing and will continue to ensure every child in PH is given the very best opportunities to be the best 

they can be. 
 

At my interview I had the privilege of meeting a number of the wonderful pupils at PH. In my assembly I spoke about how each of 

their individual unique qualities made the whole that is PH extra special. Without their piece, it would not be quite the same. This is 

true for everyone involved with PH, and why I’m so delighted to be given the opportunity to be part of it too. I really am bursting 

with excitement at the prospect of being part of the PH community. 
 

May you enjoy these next few weeks of term, safely and I look forward to getting to know you all following the Easter break. Phil 
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Dates  Until the End of Year  
 

Wednesday 31 March –Last day of Term 

-1:20 pm Finish  
 

Easter / Spring holiday: Thursday 1 April to Friday 16 

April 2021 (Including Good Friday, 2 April, and Easter 
Monday, 5 April) 

 

Summer Term  
 

Tuesday 20th April to Friday 28 May 2021  
  

Early May Bank Holiday Day Monday 3rd May & Spring Bank 

Holiday Monday 31st May 2021 
 

Half-term including Spring Bank Holiday, Monday 31 May 

to Friday 4 June 2021 

Tuesday 8 June to Thursday 22 July 2021     
 

INSET DAYS 

Monday 22nd February – additional Inset as approved 

by Camden LA  

Monday 19th April 2021 

Monday 7th June 2021 

Parent Liaison Timetable 
Liaison times will be at 8:45am each morning - please enter the school through the main gate, your child should continue to enter 

through the gate they usually come through. Please refer to the map below for where your child’s class teacher will be- as always we 

ask you to wear a mask and ensure you are socially distancing from the teacher and other parents  

Attendance 
Welcome back everyone! It’s so 

lovely to see and hear the kids in 

the corridors from my office, I’ve 

missed the sound of children’s 

chatter!  

A reminder to all that school attendance is officially 

compulsory from Monday 8th March and we will be 

continuing to monitor attendance across the school. We 

understand that the building is cold but we have to keep 

the windows open for ventilation  due to Government 

regulations, so please ensure that your children arrive to 

school with lots of layers to keep warm.  Lyra. 

Red Nose Day - Next Friday 19th March  

Comic Relief is Friday 19th March. We're asking 

children to prepare a joke and wear red for a day of 

laughter. Then in their classes we may sprinkle the jokes 

throughout the day, or devote a session to holding our own comedy 

gig.  I am already working on my joke (the Senior Leadership Team 

and I will be competing to get the most laughs).  

Tina  - Lollypop Lady 

Thank you for all your concern about Tina, who helps in the 

morning and afternoon on our roads and on the crossing. She is 

fine, she is shielding and therefore not able to come into work to 

help at the beginning and end of the day. I have passed on our 

your kind messages!  





 Keeping our Community Safe 

Please note– if you or any member of your family have 

symptoms, you need to have a PCR Test, NOT a lateral 

Flow Test—always call 111 for advice. 

 

Please check your child for symptoms, and do not come in to school if they or 
anyone in your family show the following symptoms: Remember, everyone in 
your household will have to isolate if anyone has one of these symptoms & you 

will need to arrange a COVID test:  

 a high temperature (please try to take their temperature every 

morning/check if they are hot to touch on chest & back) 

 a new, continuous cough or symptoms – this means coughing a lot, for 

more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours 

 a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means they cannot smell 

or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 

The above 3 symptoms are from the NHS and you should always consult your GP 

or call 111 NHS or use the coronavirus service https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/  

What to do if you have symptoms 

If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon as possible. 

2. Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get your test result – 

only leave your home to have a test. 

3. Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support bubble, must also 

stay at home until you get your result. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/  

Always contact the school if you are unsure of what to do or would like 

some advice.  

https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/
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